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The HIPAA working sessions in MA and CT in March were extremely helpful in identifying additional practical problems in moving toward compliance.  We appreciate the time and effort devoted to this project by each of the pharmacies that participated.  This kind of exchange of information is essential to building a successful program. Before our next Q&A session, we hope that you will continue to send in your questions and suggestions by fax or e-mail so that we can continue to refine and improve the Manual.


One of the issues that was prominent in the discussions was how to handle the absence of a receipt for the copy of the NPP.  Although this is primarily a short term problem that is likely to have its heaviest impact this month, there was a sense at both sessions that it would be preferable to be able to document the lack of a receipt without having to fill out the more detailed Receipt form included in the Manual.  This was understandably true for pharmacies with very high daily numbers of prescriptions. 


The difficulty of designing a receipt procedure that fits into the dispensing process begins with very the very general mandate in Section 164.520(c)(2)(ii) which says that except in an emergency treatment situation, the provider must, “make a good faith effort to obtain a written acknowledgement of receipt of the notice …and if not obtained, document its good faith efforts to obtain such acknowledgement and the reason why the acknowledgement was not obtained”.  That requirement plays out much differently for health care providers that maintain patient charts than for pharmacies, and it has generated a great deal of industry-wide uncertainty.


In an attempt to clarify this and other issues, the OCR issued Guidance last December that included comments, questions and answers on this Section. Although very few of the questions and answers specifically addressed matters important to pharmacies, we found two that could be helpful.  


First, at page 111 the question asked is whether the Log can be used for the receipt when the “customer” picks up the prescription. While we already knew that was permissible as long as the signature was confined to the Notice and not combined with any other column on the Log, the OCR’s answer goes on to say,” The HIPAA Privacy Rule provides health care providers with discretion to design an acknowledgement process that works best for their businesses”.


Second, in a question on page 108 that asks how providers are to obtain acknowledgements when the “first treatment encounter” (on or after April 14th) is not face-to-face, the OCR answer expressly approves a mail back arrangement. The answer adds, “The health care provider is not in violation of the Rule if the individual chooses not to mail back an acknowledgement; and a file copy of the form sent to the patient would be adequate documentation of the provider’s good faith effort to obtain the acknowledgement”.


What these two questions and answers suggest is that if it is not feasible because of the large number of patients involved to use a separate form for each patient to document and explain why the NPP receipt was not obtained, either because the patient declined to sign the Log or because the first service was not face to face with the patient, a Log system could be compliant if it included the following: 


(1) When the prescription is picked up by someone other than the patient or the 
patient’s Personal Representative, or when it is delivered by a pharmacy 
department employee (or by someone else such as a delivery service and there is 
nothing on the outside of the delivery package except the patient’s name, address 
and price) the copy of the NPP and the Patient Letter/Receipt are attached;


(2) The receipt column on the Log is uniformly stamped to show that the patient 
declined to sign or that the patient was not present in person (or through a 
Personal Representative);

(3) A file copy of a sample Patient Letter/Receipt is retained; and,

 
(4) If the signed Patient Letter/ Receipt is returned, it is also retained, preferably 
in alphabetical order in the same file. 


The stamp for the Log column could say “DECLINED” or “DELIVERED” as the case may be. The file in which a sample of the Patient Letter/Receipt is kept should, as indicated above, also have the Receipts that are signed and returned.  Further, that file should have as its opening page a text substantially as shown on the next page.

NPP ACKNOWLEDGEMENT PROCEDURE


This Pharmacy is aware that under Section 164.520 of the HIPPA Privacy Regulations it is required to make a good faith effort to obtain written acknowledgements of its patients’ receipts for copies of the Notice of Privacy Practices, and if the receipt is not obtained, to document its good faith efforts to obtain the acknowledgement and the reason why the acknowledgement was not obtained.  


Relying upon the information contained in the December 3, 2002 Guidance issued by the Office of Civil Rights, and in light of the heavy volume of prescriptions dispensed daily, in its effort to comply with the Section this Pharmacy has adopted the following procedure to document and explain the absence of patients’ acknowledgements:



(1) When the prescription is picked up by the patient or by the 

patient’s Personal Representative and either the patient or the patient’s Personal 
Representative declines to sign the receipt for the copy of our Notice of Privacy 
Practices, the receipt column on the Log is to be stamped “DECLINED”.



(2) When the prescription is picked up for delivery to the patient, the copy 

of the 
Notice and the Patient Letter/Receipt are to be attached and the receipt 
column on the Log is to be stamped “DELIVERED”. 



(3) If the signed Patient Letter/Receipt is returned, it is to be retained in this file.  If the Patient Letter/Receipt is not returned, this file is intended to serve as evidence of this Pharmacy’s good faith effort to comply with the Section.
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